STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF AUSTRIA AT THE 23RD SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(9 November 2015, Geneva)

Mr. Vice President, 
1. Botswana welcomes the Delegation of Austria to their second Universal Periodic Review and thanks them for their national report.
2. We note with appreciation a number of amendments of legislation undertaken in the promotion and protection of human rights, including the amendment of the Federal Constitution Act on the ombudsman board and the amendment of the criminal definition for hate speech.
3. We commend Austria’s efforts in increasing women’s participation in the work force by raising the quota for women in the civil service to 50 per cent. 
4. In noting reports of  manifestations of racism, xenophobia and related intolerance towards persons of certain ethnic and religious backgrounds, and the overcrowding of prisons where juveniles are being held, we make the following recommendations;
(a) adopt a national action plan against racism;
(b) ensure the protection of the rights of children, including juveniles who are incarcerated in overcrowded prisons.
5. We wish Austria a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
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